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SERVICE UPDATE  

November 2020 

 
 

New Tenant Protection Plan Requirements and Updated TPP1 
and PW2 Forms  

 
 

Beginning November 10, 2020, as required by Local Law 106 of 2019: 

• The registered design professional (RDP) who prepares the tenant protection 
plan (TPP) must be retained by the general contractor; and 

• The permit holder must sign a statement certifying that the TPP submitted by 
the RDP coordinates with the scope of work intended. 

 
Exceptions 

• Work in occupied one- and two-family homes; and 

• Work limited to the interior of a single dwelling unit of an occupied multiple dwelling with no disruption 
to the essential services of other units, where the dwelling unit is owner-occupied. 

 

New Required Item in BIS 

Applications filed on or after November 10, 2020, will no longer receive the prior to approval Tenant Protection 
Plan and Notes Required Item. Instead, these applications will receive a new prior to permit TPP1 Tenant 
Protection Plan Required Item. The TPP1 Tenant Protection Plan form must be submitted to satisfy either of 
these Required Items.  
 

Revised TPP1 Form  

The new TPP1 form includes a certification that, if applicable, the RDP was retained by the general contractor 
performing the work, and a Professional Certification Statement and Signature, as highlighted below. The new 
TPP1 form (Rev. 11/20) will be released on November 9,2020. The current TPP1 form (Rev. 5/20) and the 
new TPP1 form will be accepted through December 4, 2020. Effective December 7, 2020, the new TPP1 form 
(Rev. 11/20) will be the only version accepted. 

 

https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/buildings/local_laws/ll106of2019.pdf
https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/buildings/pdf/tpp1.pdf
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Revised PW2: Work Permit Application 

The new PW2 form includes a  statement that, if applicable, the tenant protection plan submitted for the 
work coordinates with the scope of the work intended, and an acknowledgement that, if applicable, the 
RDP who prepares the TPP must be retained by the general contractor performing the work, as highlighted 
below. The new PW2 form (Rev. 11/20) will be released on November 9, 2020. The current PW2 (Rev. 
6/18) and the new PW2 will be accepted through December 4, 2020. Effective December 7, 2020, the new 
PW2 form (Rev. 11/20) will be the only version accepted. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


